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GB Group
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1. MATTERS ARISING

i. The CHAIRMAN reported that he proposed to invite Kelly Allison from Google to join the Advisory Board to represent the mapping industry.   He hoped that Mr Allison would be available as from the May meeting,  
ii. The May meeting agenda would be focusing on Data Quality and Quality Control Procedures.   Scott Childes (AMU) would be present to discuss these procedures.
iii. The CHAIRMAN also proposed to invite a representative from the ONS 2011 Census Address File Team and a representative from the Cabinet Office’s Power of Information Task Force to join the discussion on data quality.
2. STATE OF THE MARKET

There was a general consensus among solution providers on the Board that there was still activity in the market; there were a few small debts building up and some end users had been reported going into liquidation but so far nothing of any great significance for the solutions provider market as a whole.  However, it was noted that the downturn in the US market seemed to be in advance of that in the UK with the possibility that perhaps Q1 or Q2 in the next year financial year would show a change.  In contrast, the MUA, postal operators and DMA representatives reported a marked fall in the volume and the size of mailings, consolidation among mailing houses and contraction in the bureaux market with a switch of emphasis in the data market.

3. LICENCE REVISION 

The Board considered a response by the AMU to its suggestions (PAF(09)7).  Terry Hiles, Chair of the Licence Working Party, felt that most of the issues raised by the Board had been dealt with and was pleased to see the alteration of the timescales.  The following conclusions were reached:

Item 1
The Board felt that plain English drafting of the licence itself was important; a complex licence with a plain English guide associated with it would be second best.  The legal obligations needed to be expressed in plain accessible terms.

Item 2

Noted.

Item 3
Reaching the standards for posting FAQs on the AMU web-site was still outstanding and should be pursued with vigour.

Item 4

Noted.

Item 5
Comfort needed to be given to end users as well as to solutions providers.

Item 6

The web site referred to was confirmed as that of the AMU.

Item 7

Noted.

Item 8
AMU’s intentions were welcome but the Board felt that it would only be able to judge whether they had been implemented when the draft licence text was available.

Item 9

Noted with regret.

Item 10

Welcomed.

Item 11

Welcomed.

Item 12

Noted.

Item 13

Noted.

Item 14

Noted.

Item 15
Generally welcomed; some Board members were concerned about the likely administrative costs.

Item 16

Noted.

Item 17
Noted; the Board felt that the drafting of the licence for this item would need scrutiny.

Item 18
The Board sought clarification from AMU for the reasons behind the obligations quoted.

Item 19

Welcomed.

Item 20
The Board would like this point to be considered again and would like the ability to request refunds.
The CHAIRMAN, summing up the discussion noted that the AMU intended to freeze the text of the licence by 22 May and to publish it no later than 3 July for implementation on 1 January 2010.  Existing licences would be rolled over to avoid any gaps in supply.  Board members were concerned that much of the detail still needed to be expressed in legal form and, therefore, sought assurances from AMU that the Board would have time to review and comment on the draft legal document(s) before they were frozen.

4.
POSTCOMM REVIEW ON PAF CONSULTATION

Phillip Groves reported that Postcomm would shortly be seeking input from interested parties about the procedures applying when postcodes were changed.  The views of the Board would be sought on a formal basis.  Meanwhile any Board member who wanted to pass comments to Postcomm would be encouraged to do so. 

5. TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP

There had been a request to set up a Technical Working Group.  In a brief discussion Board members felt that it would be appropriate to create such a group when there were sufficient known issues 

6. GOVERNMENT LICENCE

AMU informed the Board that negotiation of a Government Licence for PAF was on hold pending the timing of the generic licence.

 NEXT MEETING

The next meeting for the PAF Board would be Wed 27th May 2009 Intellect Meeting rooms, 10-12 Russell Square House, Russell Square, London WC1 by kind invitation of Postcodeanywhere.  

 [END]
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